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On October 31, 1967 the resident populations of the institutions under the 
Minnesota Department of Public Welfare totalled 11,640, including 

4,898 in mental hospitals (4,600 mentally ill and 298 inebriate) 
5,387 in institutions for the mentally retarded (5,437 including those on temporary leave) 

774 in state nursing homes 
285 in the School for the Deaf 
96 in Braille and Sight-Saving School 
105 in Gillette Hospital 
48 in Minnesota Residential Treatment Center, and 
56 in Glen Lake State Sanatorium (including nine mental patients). 

During the first four months of fiscal year 1967-68 the number of mentally ill 
patients resident in state hospitals has decreased 216 while the resident population plus 
those on temporary leave from institutions for the mentally retarded has dropped 256. 
During the entire fiscal year 1966-67 the decreases in population for the mentally 
retarded totalled only 212 compared with a drop of 821 in the number of hospitalized 
mentally 311 during 1966-67. The number of mentally ill patients resident in state 
hospitals has been decreasing for the past thirteen years and the resident population 
of mentally retarded has been decreasing at a much slower rate for more than five years. 

Since June 30 and in September and October, in particular, many more mentally 
retarded have left the institutions on trial placement than in the past: There have 
been 229 trial placements during July-October 1967 compared with 342 during the entire 
fiscal year 1966-67. The opening of two new private residential facilities in recent 
months has made these placements possible. The population at Faribault, the largest 
and most overcrowded institution for the mentally retarded, has decreased 125 since 
June 30, leaving 2,447 in residence or on temporary leave October 31. Most of this 
decrease has resulted from as increase in the number of patients leaving on trial 
placement. 

The October decrease in hospitalized mentally ill patients was less than in most 
recent months. St. Peter State Hospital had a larger than usual population decrease with 
the transfer of 48 patients whose county of residence is outside St. Peter's receiving 
district to other state hospitals nearer to their homes. Anoka, Rochester and WilLaar 
each received about equal numbers of these patients. These are the first of many transfers 
planned to vacate space at St. Peter in preparation for the establishment of a separate 
400 bed institution for the mentally retarded at St. Peter State Hospital next year. 

The decrease in first-admissions of mentally ill patients noted in 1966-67 has 
continued into 1967-68. Since June 30 these has also been a small decrease in mentally 
ill patients readmitted or returned from provisional discharge (see Table II-A) although 
the number of patients released by provisional or direct discharge has continued to increases 


















